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May 29, 2002

Mr. Thomas N. Pyke, Jr.
Chief Information Officer
Department of Commerce
14th St. & Constitution Ave., N.W., Room 5029B
Washington, D.C. 20230

RE: CRE Comments on Proposed Data Quality Guidelines

Dear Mr. Pyke:

I am writing on behalf of the Center for Regulatory Effectiveness (CRE) to share with you
the Center’s comments on your agency’s recently proposed information quality guidelines, issued
pursuant to the Data Quality Act (44 U.S.C. § 3516, note).  As you may be aware, the Center had
a leading role in passage of the Act and maintains a strong ongoing interest in this important
issue.  I invite you to visit the CRE website (www.TheCRE.com) for further details.

In light of the deference the public pays to governmental information and its significant role
in regulation and resource allocation in both the public and private sectors, the quality of the federal
government’s information is a matter of critical importance. Consequently, CRE appreciates this
opportunity to provide its views and recommendations to the agency in order to achieve the intent
of Congress in enacting this new “Good Government” law and of OMB in promulgating its
guidelines containing government-wide Data Quality standards (67 Fed. Reg. 8452, Feb 22, 2002).

To assist the agency in meeting its obligations under the Data Quality Act and OMB’s
guidelines, CRE has prepared and enclosed the following attachments:

(1) CRE General Comments to All Federal Agencies Related to Data Quality Guidelines

• This paper outlines a number of cross-cutting issues related to Data Quality guidelines
which are applicable to all agencies and contains CRE’s recommendations on how
such issues should be addressed.
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